BHLAX Board Meeting Minutes
8/3/2016 7:00 PM

Present Members – Brad Barclay, President
			Brett Oleson, Vice-President
			Richard Sudmeier, Past President
			Eric Lind, Incoming Treasurer
			Chad Vickers, Director, Acting Secretary
			Emily Wheaton (guest), Volunteer Coordinator
			Zach Hockert (guest), Coaching Coordinator
			Jennifer Anderson (guest), Lettering Coordinator

1) Discussion regarding what BHLAX can do to support the family of Carter Davis. Possible suggestions were:
Helmet stickers with #6
Flower donation to funeral
Retired jersey #6 (frame one jersey to present to parents and keep one for 	future trophy jersey). We can probably find someone to donate the money for 	this.
Scholarship funds
Memorial plaque
Jersey patch with #6
Stick from Oscar for memorial stick for Carter’s family
Motion from Brad Barclay for BHLAX to donate $250 to go toward a Carter Davis Memorial fund to cover any of the above items. Motion seconded by Brett Oleson. Motion passed by the board.

2) There will be a memorial service for Carter Davis at Sioux Park on Friday night at 5:00. Chad will post to the BHLAX Facebook page and email players/parents.

3) Budget
	Treasurer position has been turned over to Eric Lind. Richard and Deilight Sudmeier (former treasurer) will contact Med 5 Credit Union, the holder of accounts,  to make this transition. They will be removed from the accounts and Eric Lind will be added. Motion by Brad Barclay to act on this procedure. Richard Sudmeier seconded the motion. Motion was passed by the board.
Budget items discussed were as follows:
	Girls need new jerseys.
	Possible third jersey for boys to keep (they would pay for it).
	Two nets per team (U13, JV, Varsity)
	Balls
	Stringing supplies. Discussion further to find someone who can string 	(possibly have BHLAX keep the supplies and charge for labor and to resupply) 	for the league. There is a former player, David Geditz, who knows how to 	string really well that might be interested in stringing for the organization.

4) All mail needs to start going to the PO Box instead of Sudmeiers' mailing address. The BHLAX finanical account still needs a physical address so it will be moved to Brad Barclay's.

5)Mandatory volunteer policy discussed for start in the 2017 season.
Brad Barclay motioned to require parents to put in 3 hours per child or a provide buyout amount of $50 per child playing in the league. Team coordinators should track hours for the team and report to the volunteer coordinator at the end of the season.
We will collect the buyout amount upfront (part of registration process, but a separate payment). Volunteer deposit checks will be held until end of the season. In the future we want to move away from collecting checks/shredding them at the end of the season.
Chad Vickers seconded the motion. Motion passed by the board.

6) Chad Vickers will work on the website to enable collecting/tracking volunteer money and t-shirt sizes when registering.

7) Equipment rental
All new players will need to supply their own crosse. For divisions U13/JV/Varsity, players will only be able to rent equipment from the league during their first two years of play.  After that they will be required to provide their own equipment. 
As of the 2017 season, the league will be requiring rental fees (non-refundable) for renting equipment. This will be in addtion to a deposit (refundable).
	$25 - (U13 and below) 
	$50 – (JV/Varsity). 
Brad Barclay motioned to implement the new rental policy. Richard Sudmeier seconded the motion. Motion passed by the board.

8) Lettering Policy
We will need to budget for letters and all associated costs. 
We will need lettering requirements from a coach perspective (Zach and Brett). Zach will work with Jennifer to get requirements to the school district for approval.

9) Miscellaneous topics
	Future awards banquet and funding.
	Richard Sudmeier will be the League Coordinator, responsible for the 	interaction between Black Hills Lacrosse Association and Dakota Premiere 	Lacrosse Association (parent).
	The U11 will join the Dakota Premiere Lacrosse Association in the 2017 	season so the can take part in league play.
[bookmark: _GoBack]	Zach Hockert will be the Coaching Coordinator.

10) Meeting Adjournment
	Next meeting to be Wednesday, September 7th at 7:00 at the Casey Peterson Building.



